
 

 

Date: 29/01/2020 
 

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST FOI/015131 – Carbon footprint 

Please note, 
 
Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust operates a Private Finance Initiative (PFI) Contract. A PFI is a type of 
public private partnership (PPP) used to fund major capital investments. The hospital buildings are not 
owned by the Trust but by Summit Healthcare (Dudley) Ltd who the Trust has the PFI contract with. The 
contract allows the Trust to use the buildings to provide its clinical services. Summit Healthcare (Dudley) Ltd 
are responsible for providing all of the estates and facility management services to ensure the building are 
always available for use. 
 
1. Does your Trust measure its total carbon footprint? If so, what is it? Please provide in tCO2e and specify 
the date of measurement.     -      Energy, this is done on an annual basis. 
 
2. If your Trust has measured its total carbon footprint previously, what was it in:     -    Gas, electricity, oil 
o 2015-16 - 21,724 
o 2016-17 - 24,194 
o 2017-18 - 20,860 
o 2018-19 - 21,912 
Please provide in tCO2e. 
 
3. How many full-time equivalent (FTE) staff are employed by your Trust?    -    4481.44 
 
4. Does your Trust have any targets for reducing carbon emissions? If so, please outline.     -     No targets at 
present but a Sustainability Development Management Pan is being developed 
 
5. What percentage of your Trust energy consumption comes from fossil fuels?      -     100% 
 
6. Is your Trust taking any steps to reduce its energy consumption from fossil fuels? If so, please outline 
these steps.     -     Yes, replacement CHP and LED lighting installation 
 
7. What percentage of your Trust’s vehicle fleet uses:    -     This is all outsourced as part of the PFI Contract 
o Petrol or diesel vehicles    -   14 
o Hybrid vehicles    -    1 
o Electric vehicles    -    0 
 
8. Does your Trust have a policy on reducing the use of single-use plastics (including for clinical and/or non-
clinical items)? If so, please provide this policy.    -     The Trust has signed up to the NHS's pledge to reduce 
the use of single plastics. This is through our PFI Partner as this mainly relates to the canteen 
 
9. Has your Trust received any funding to spend specifically on sustainability? If so, please provide the 
details.    -      No 


